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SUMMARY


This issue deals with the ability of off-duty and retired police officers to carry a concealed gun.  Some states do not allow it, some states allow it with some restrictions, and some states allow it with few, if any, restrictions.  Organizations representing police officers want a uniform national law allowing off-duty and (perhaps) retired police officers to carry a gun.  Police officers argue that they need to protect themselves and their families when they are off-duty.  In addition, since officers are well trained in carrying and using guns, they argue that off-duty officers will be able to protect public safety in cases where they encounter illegal activity.  The main opposition comes from police chiefs and local elected officials, especially mayors, who are concerned about legal liability in the event that an off-duty officer shoots someone.  Opponents also make a general gun control argument that it is safer to simply keep as many guns out of public places as possible.  Finally, opponents argue that states (not the federal government) should have the right to make decisions about right-to-carry laws.  The broader gun control debate complicates the issue.  The National Rifle Association has supported police officers on this issue, apparently as a step toward broader concealed-carry laws for all citizens (which some law enforcement groups oppose).  Thus far, the main gun control organization, Handgun Control, Inc., has taken a neutral position on the issue.

